
January 11th• 2022 

The Hendricks County Drainage Board met in the Commissioners' Room on the first floor of the Hendricks 
County Government Center. Those present were President Bob Gentry, Vice President Phyllis A. Palmer, 
Members Dennis W. Dawes, and Jack Maloney, Hendricks County Attorney Graham Youngs, Hendricks 
County Surveyor David Gaston, Chief Deputy Surveyor Tiffany Dalton, Dirk Leonard, Blake Stephenson, 
Nathaniel Shaffer, Jeff Banning, Dale Kruse, Brandon Burke, Tony Murrain, Taylor Cooper, David 
Eichelberger, Mark Thorpe, Ian Hahus, Dick Robertson, Greg Dempsey, Chris Pope, David Compton, Mitchell 
Alexander, Kyle Eichhorn, Tim Higbie, Isaac Boatman, Will Wysattz, and D. Arnett. 

President Bob Gentry determined there was a quorum and led the Pledge of Allegiance. Member Dennis Dawes 
led a prayer for those who wished to participate. Mr. Gentry then called for the first order of business. 

RE: IN THE MATTER OF APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

President Gentry requested a motion with regards to the minutes of the December 23th, 2021 , Drainage Board 
meeting. Member Jack Maloney moved to approve the December 23th, 2021, Drainage Board meeting minutes 
as presented. Member Dennis Dawes seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously passed. 

RE: Election Of Officers: 

President Gentry stated the following were up for election for 2022, President, Vice President and Secretary. 
Member Dennis Dawes moved to elect Bob Gentry for President. Member Jack Maloney seconded. The motion 
was passed unanimously. 
Member Dennis Dawes moved to elect Phyllis Palmer as Vice President. President Gentry seconded. The 
motion was passed unanimously. 
President Gentry moved to elect Gary Sowers as Secretary. Member Jack Maloney seconded. The motion was 
passed unanimously. 

RE: IN THE MATTER OF BILLS TO BE PAID: 

REVIEW FEES 

Christopher Burke 

Total Review Fees Paid out of General Fund: 

$ 13,055.00 

$ 13,055.00 

Member Dennis Dawes moved to approve the Review Fees in the amount of $13,055.00. Member Jack 
Maloney seconded the motion. The motion unanimously passed. 

AUDITOR'S REPORT 

January 11 th , 2022 Auditor's Report 

[twas noted by the Board that an Auditor's report had not been sent out therefore, there could not be a vote on 
the January 11th, 2022 Auditor's Report. 



RE: IN THE MATTER OF OLD BUSINESS: PROJECTS 

MAJOR PLAT (PRELIMINARY): 

S-9-21 (Bellwood formerly Millstone) -Avon 
116 lots on 65.872 acres in Washington Township, S14-Tl5N-R1E, located on the southside of County Road 
100 South, approximately 1,313 feet east of South Avon Avenue in the Town of Avon. (HWC Engineering) ­
George Mercer Regulated Drain $50.00 per lot assessment outlet only. 

Mr. Gaston informed the Board that HWC Engineering had requested a Continuance for S-9-21 (Bellwood 
formerly Millstone) to the February 8th meeting of the Drainage Board. Mr. Gaston informed the Board that 
under current Drainage Board policy this would be their final continuance for this project. Discussion followed. 
Member Jack Maloney moved to approve the continuance with the caveat that the Drainage Board waive the 
policy on the final continuance to allow HWC more continuances in the future for this project. Member Dennis 
Dawes seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously passed on a 3-1 vote with Vice President Palmer 
opposing waiving the policy in order to be consistent. 

S-14-21 (Brownsburg Senior Living) -Brownsburg 
1 lot on 12.15 acres in Lincoln Township, S27-T16N-R1E, located on the southwest comer of State Road 267 
and Northfield Drive in the Town of Brownsburg. (Innovative Engineering) -New England Way South 
Regulated Drain, $100. 00 per acre assessment Outlet Only. 

Hendricks County Surveyor David Gaston recommended the Hendricks County Drainage Board grant 
Preliminary Approval of S-14-21 (Brownsburg Senior Living) subject to the conditions of the Hendricks 
County Surveyor's letter, all the requirements and conditions of the Hendricks County Stormwater Management 
Handbook and approval by the Town of Brownsburg, and a $100.00 per acre assessment payable to the New 
England Way South Regulated Drain. Discussion followed. Member Jack Maloney moved to follow the 
Surveyor's recommendation. Vice President Palmer seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously 
passed. 

RE: IN THE MATTER OF NEW BUSINESS: PROJECTS 

MAJOR PLAT (PRELIMINARY): 

S-1-22 (Brookstone)-Avon 
152 lots on 80.78 acres in Washington Township, S6-T15N-R2E, located on the southside of County Road 100 
North, approximately 1,896 feet east of County Road 900 E in the Town of Avon. (HWC Engineering) 
Alfred Cox Regulated Drain $50.00 per lot Outlet Only. 

Hendricks County Surveyor David Gaston recommended the Hendricks County Drainage Board grant 
Preliminary Approval of S-1-22 (Brookstone) subject to the conditions of the Hendricks County Surveyor's 
letter, all the requirements and conditions of the Hendricks County Stormwater Management Handbook and 
approval by the Town of Avon, and a $50.00 per lot assessment payable to the Alfred Cox Regulated Drain. 
Discussion followed. Member Dennis Dawes moved to follow the Surveyor's recommendation. Member Jack 
Maloney seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously passed. 
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S-2-22 (Promenade) - Brownsburg 
111 lots on 54.94 acres in Lincoln Township, S24-Tl 6N-R1E, located at the southern terminus of Woodridge 
Street, approximately 438 feet west of Northfield Drive in the Town of Brownsburg. (Banning Engineering) 
Garvey Neal Pollard Todd Regulated Drain $50. 00 per lot Outlet Only. 

Hendricks County Surveyor David Gaston recommended the Hendricks County Drainage Board grant 
Preliminary Approval of S-2-22 (Promenade) subject to the conditions of the Hendricks County Surveyor's 
letter, all the requirements and conditions of the Hendricks County Stormwater Management Handbook and 
approval by the Town of Brownsburg, and a $50.00 per lot assessment payable to the Garvey Neal Pollard Todd 
Regulated Drain. Discussion followed. Member Dennis Dawes moved to follow the Surveyor's 
recommendation along with reducing the Regulated Drainage Easement from 75-feet to 50-feet. Member Jack 
Maloney seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously passed. 

S-3-22 (Trailside) - County (Brownsburg to Annex) 
145 lots on 22.818 acres in Lincoln Township, S23-T16N-R1E, located on the eastside of South Green Street, 
approximately 193 feet north of County Road 350 North in the Town of Brownsburg. (Banning Engineering) 
No Regulated Drain 

Mr. Gaston Recommended granting S-3-22 (Trailside) a continuance to the February 8th Meeting of the 
Drainage Board. Discussion followed. Member Jack Maloney moved to follow the Surveyor's 
recommendation. Member Dennis Dawes seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously passed. 

MAJOR PLAT (PRELIMINARY & FINAL): 

DPR 422 (Twin Bridges High BTU) - County 
1 lot on 8.0 acres in Center Township. S14-Tl5N-RIW, located on the eastside of County Road 150 East, 
approximately 979 feet south of County Road 75 South. (Weihe Engineers) No Regulated Drain. 

Hendricks County Surveyor David Gaston recommended the Hendricks County Drainage Board grant 
Preliminary & Final Approval of DPR 422 (Twin Bridges High BTU) subject to the conditions of the 
Hendricks County Surveyor's letter, and all the requirements and conditions of the Hendricks County 
Stormwater Management Handbook. Discussion followed. Member Dennis Dawes moved to follow the 
Surveyor's recommendation. Member Jack Maloney seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously 
passed. 

S-4-22 (Dollar General)-Brownsburg 
1 lot on 1.19 acres in Lincoln Township, S22-Tl 6N-RIE, located on the westside of South Green Street, 
approximately 377 feet south of Airport Road in the Town of Brownsburg, (Hamilton Designs) 
Nash Trucksess Regulated Drain $100.00 per acre Outlet Only. 

Mr. Gaston Recommended granting S-4-22 (Dollar General) a continuance to the February 8th Meeting of the 
Drainage Board. Discussion followed. Member Jack Maloney moved to follow the Surveyor's 
recommendation. President Bob Gentry seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously passed. 
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MAJOR PLAT (FINAL): 

S-8-21 (Hidden Hills) - Pittsboro 
32 lots on 40.69 acres in Middle Township, S31-Tl 7N-R1E, located on the southside of East Wall Street, 
approximately 515 feet west of Declaration Drive in the Town of Pittsboro. (Banning Engineering) 
Roseboom Regulated Drain $100. 00 per lot Outlet Only. 

Hendricks County Surveyor David Gaston recommended the Hendricks County Drainage Board grant Final 
Approval of S-8-21 (Hidden Hills) subject to the conditions of the Hendricks County Surveyor's letter, all the 
requirements and conditions of the Hendricks County Storm water Management Handbook and approval by the 
Town of Pittsboro, and a $100.00 per lot assessment payable to the Roseboom Regulated Drain. Discussion 
followed. Member Jack Maloney moved to follow the Surveyor's recommendation. Member Dennis Dawes 
seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously passed. 

MINOR PLAT (PRELIMINARY & FINAL): 

MIP 1151 (Neier) - County 
3 lots on 9.83 acres in Marion Township, Sl 7-T15N-R2W, located on the westside of County Road 775 West, 
approximately 653 feet south of County Road 100 South. (Kruse Consulting) No Regulated Drain. 

Hendricks County Surveyor David Gaston recommended the Hendricks County Drainage Board grant 
Preliminary & Final Approval of MIP 1151 (Neier) subject to the conditions of the Hendricks County 
Surveyor's letter, and all the requirements and conditions of the Hendricks County Stormwater Management 
Handbook. Discussion followed. Member Dennis Dawes moved to follow the Surveyor's recommendation. 
Vice President Phyllis Palmer seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously passed. 

MINOR RESIDENTIAL PLAT (PRELIMINARY & FINAL): 

MRP 133 (Yataco) - County 
1 lot on 4.344 acres in Center Township, S25-T16N-R1W, located on the northwest comer of County Roads 
250 East and 250 North. (Kruse Consulting) Elizabeth Gentry Regulated Drain $100.00 per lot Outlet Only. 

Hendricks County Surveyor David Gaston recommended the Hendricks County Drainage Board grant Final 
Approval of MRP 133 (Yataco) subject to the conditions of the Hendricks County Surveyor's letter, all the 
requirements and conditions of the Hendricks County Stormwater Management Handbook and a $100.00 per lot 
assessment payable to the Elizabeth Gentry Regulated Drain. Discussion followed. Member Jack Maloney 
moved to follow the Surveyor's recommendation. Member Dennis Dawes seconded the motion. The motion 
was unanimously passed. 
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RE: INTRODUCTION OF OTHER BUSINESS OR ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION BY COUNSEL, STAFF 
OR PUBLIC: 

RE: HENDRICKS COUNTY ATTORNEY GREG STEUER WALD: 

None cited. 

RE: HENDRICKS COUNTY SURVEYOR DAVID GASTON: 

Lingerman- Forest Commons Regulated Drain Bid opening: 
Mr. Gaston informed the Board that there were no bids turned in for the project designed by Christopher Burke 
Engineering. Vice President Palmer made a motion to have the project sent out again to see if any bids will 
come in a second time. President Gentry seconded the motion. The motion was passed unanimously. 

Mary A. Gibbs Regulated Drain -Bond Discussion: 
Mr. Gaston stated he had a conversation with Hendricks County Attorney Greg Steuerwald on a question that 
was asked at the December 28th, 2021 , Drainage Board Meeting. The question was, could the county hold the 
bond for a contractor to do the work on the Gibbs Regulated Drain project designed by Christopher Burke 
Engineering. It was the guidance from the Hendricks County Attorney that the county does not hold the bond 
and to have the contractor chosen to perform the work hold the bond. The Board thanked Mr. Gaston for the 
information. 

7. WISHES TO BE HEARD: 

President Gentry recognized Tony Murrain with Murrain Excavating. Mr. Murrain stated he had a few 
questions that he would like answered regarding the Mary Gibbs project that was designed by Christopher 
Burke Engineering. Mr. Murrain asked ifthere was a timeframe for the bonds to be held. Another question 
was what was the timeframe for the project to be completed in whole since the project bidding has been pushed 
back. It was the direction of the Board that Mr. Murrain send his questions to Andrew at Christopher Burke 
Engineering to get the appropriate answers for his questions based off of the contract information written by 
Burke. Mr. Eichelberger said he would be happy to send out a letter to answer those questions. 

8. INTRODUCTION OF BUSINESS OR DISCUSSION BY BOARD MEMBERS: 

Member Jack Maloney stated he had a question on erosion control on some ponds in Brownsburg under new 
development. Mr. Gaston told him if they are within the Town of Brownsburg that the questions would need to 
be directed to the Town as the County Clean Water Department doesn't oversee the ponds within the corporate 
limits of the Town. Mr. Gaston said he would be happy to reach out to the Town for the Board to let them 
know there may be some erosion control issues on ponds being developed. 
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ADJOURN: 

Seeing nothing further before the Board, Vice President Palmer moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Dennis 
Dawes seconded the motion. The motion was passed unanimously. 

HENDRICKS COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD: 

Bob Gentry, Pr'dent 

~)d,A<~@ 
Dennis W. Dawes, Member ~ 

Not Present 
E. Stanley Ryland, Member 
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